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LD25/048 MODULE MOVEMENT – MOF ROAD PARTIAL CLOSURE 
  
  
ATTENTION: All DCW and Port of Dampier site users 

ISSUE DATE: 08/09/2025 

ISSUED BY: Landside Operations (Dampier) 

 
Pilbara Ports is advising of a partial road closure of Mof Road inside the Pilbara Ports security gates to 
facilitate nighttime module movements in support of the Perdaman Ceres Urea project. The movements are 
scheduled as follows: 

• Empty SPMT: Saturday 13th September 2025 2300-0200 
• Empty SPMT: Sunday 14th September 2025 2300-0200 

 
During this period efforts will be made to flush traffic around modules at various stages to minimise the periods 
of traffic stops along Mof Road.  

Delays may still occur during this period, and we ask all road users to follow directions from traffic 
management controllers/escorts. Emergency Services will have access and right of way during any partial 
closure and in the case of an emergency. 

Please note any road closure beyond the Pilbara Ports security gate is outside of Pilbara Ports control and 
will be conducted under the control of a MRWA permit. 

Any changes will be communicated via an updated notice. 
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